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THE NEED FOR A REWRITE 

It is widely recognised that the stamp duty statutes across Australia are due for a rewrite. Stamp 
duty legislation in New South Wales is 75 years old, which is a considerable lifetime for any set 
of legislation, let alone one as complex and far-reaching as this. Legislation in other States dates 
back as far as 1894 and some of the legislation remains in its original form. 

Australia has experienced enormous change between 1894 and the present day in the way 
people and organisations transact their business. Most stamp duty jurisdictions in Australia have 
attempted to keep pace with the change by patching existing legislation as the need arises. Until 
recent times, the jurisdictions tended to do so without consultation with each other or in some 
cases without any consultation at all. 

Given its age and the current climate it has to work in, the stamp duty legislation in operation 
around Australia has reached the stage where it is no longer appropriate to merely patch up 
existing provisions in order to keep pace. Rather than drag an old, worn out body of legislation 
into the next century, it was felt that it would be better to approach the future from a new start, 
with a unified structure, style and content more suited to the 21st century. 

THE PROCESS 

In order to achieve this end New South Wales, Victoria, South Australia, Tasmania and the 
Australian Capital Territory agreed to team up for this project to progressively rewrite the Stamp 
Duties Act to achieve legislation which: 

• is contemporary and reflects modem business practice; 

• is Simple, fair and equitable; 

• achieves the governments' revenue targets; 

• minimises the cost of administration both for taxpaying clients and the Revenue Office; 














